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Dear Friends, 
 

άbƻ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ .ŀŎƪέ 
 
The chances are that the earliest you'll be reading this is in the middle 
of Lent. Consequently, you'll be about half-way through the forty-day 
journey towards Easter. The danger is that we make Lent a sort of 
holy clock-watching exercise, counting off the days to Easter when life 
can get back to normal (resuming the consumption of chocolate, for 
instance!). To regard Lent like that would be a big mistake, and we'd 
be missing out on real blessing. 
 
The purpose in observing Lent is that we should make an inner 
journey of the heart and mind; a journey that takes deeper in our 
relationship with God. When that happens, something profound and 
lasting changes in us, because we're allowing God to impact our lives. 
 
±ŜǊȅ ƻŦǘŜƴΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ άŎƻƴǾŜǊǎƛƻƴέΦ 
Conversion is not a one-off event, but rather a life-long, ongoing 
process of becoming conformed to the image of Jesus ς becoming 
more and more like Him from day to day. 
 
If you're looking for a direction to go in life, then there can be none 
better than to go in the direction of the One who is the Way, the 
Truth and the Life. There's no turning back on that journey. 
 
Love and blessings, 

 
Tony 
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 CHRIST CHURCH CHRONICLE MARCH 2018  

7th  March,   Morning Prayers in Church  
10th March,  Posy Making followed by Lenten Lunch  
11th March,  Mothering Sunday Service  
15th March,  Cathedral Prayers for Portishead Deanery in     
      Wells Cathedral  
21st March   Lent Meditation with Richard Wheller  
22nd March, Deanery Coffee Morning at Cleeve  
23rd March,  Diocesan Annual Meeting at North Petherton  
 
Mothersô Union are quite busy this month with one thing and another.  
Posy Making for Mothering Sunday is always fun.  Do bring along 
some greenery if you have any in your garden, plus any bits of 
heather or suchlike that would make good posy material.  After the 
Posy Making we will be having our Lenten Lunch and I am sure that 
whilst a frugal meal, the company will be excellent.  I am also looking 
forward to our Lent Meditation with Richard. 
 
On 15th March a few of us from our branch, plus members from 
Backwell and Holy Trinity, will be travelling to Wells by coach for our 
Cathedral Prayers.  We usually arrive in time for coffee, then the 
Service at 11.30am, after which we have lunch and a wander round 
Wells.  This is always enjoyable and also a time when the local 
branches can be together.   
 
As I write this we are approaching Lent.  This is a time when I 
consider what I can give up ï it has to be something that will have an 
impact!  On me, that is chocolate! 
Tony suggested in a recent sermon that we take a good look at 
ourselves, not only in the mirror, but search our hearts.  We all have 
our little sins (some big ones too), hidden away.  Itôs like being on a 
diet.  We know we shouldnôt eat it but we still do. 
Actually, thinking about it, God doesnôt ask us to give up anything that 
is good for us; we just need to give ourselves to him. 
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DAVIDôS GARDENING SERVICES 

 

Do you need help in your garden? 

Regular garden maintenance 

including: Grass cutting Hedge 

Trimming Weeding and  

garden clear up Pruning 

Call David on 07561119504 

E-mail David at  

davidsgardeningServices@live.com 

The trouble is, we donôt learn do we?  Iôve just read in my newspaper  
ñWith 67 storeys, 861 apartments and stunning views across London 
the £800m Spire London will be the epitome of high-rise living.  It will 
be the tallest residential skyscraper in Europe when it is completed in 
2020ò. 
What they donôt advertise is that it will have only 1 staircase from 
some of the highest floors!  This makes me think of what happened in 
the Grenfell Tower disaster last June - that building had just one 
stairwell!   
I just think to myself, God must look down on us sometimes and think 
ñthey never learn?ò 
Thankfully for us, he is our loving father who is infinitely patient with 
us, and some of the things we do in, and with our world. 
 
Much love 
God Bless 

Christ Church Chronicle  

We are going to experiment with the look of the magazine and going to  

produce an edition in A4.  Once youôve had a chance to look at the new  

version, your  comments and feedback to the editor, will be appreciated.  

Please send your thoughts to Kirsten.chronicle@gmail.com or talk to me in 

person. Kirsten. 
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Swedish Choir Exchange Visit 8th -11th June 2018 

tƭŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ǿŜƭƭ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ǿŜŘƛǎƘ ŎƘƻƛǊ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ 

visit. The exchange was set up in 2014 by our former choir director, 

CǊŀƴƪ wƻƎŜǊǎΦ CǊŀƴƪΩǎ ǎƻƴ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ ŀ {ǿŜŘƛǎƘ ƎƛǊƭ ǿƘƻǎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǎŀƴƎ 

in Ivetoftakören, a church choir in a small town called Bromölla in 

southern Sweden. As the two families got to know each other, it was 

suggested that the two choirs might like to set up a cultural and 

musical exchange. Both choirs visited each other in 2014; 

Ivetoftakören came to us in 2016; we went to Bromölla in 2017; and 

this year they are coming back to us for a third visit. We now know 

each other quite well, and it is always a great weekend ς hard work, 

but huge fun, and made easier by the fact that their English is an 

awful lot better than our Swedish! 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ 

Benefice and make it a congregational event. There will be various 

activities going on for everyone during the course of the weekend, so 

please do get the dates in your diary. On Saturday 9th June we will 

take the Swedes to the Dig For Victory show at the North Somerset 

Agricultural Showground at Wraxall. Congregation members are most 

welcome to go along too, as we take a step back in time to see how 

families lived in wartime Britain. On the Saturday evening there will 

be a Benefice barn dance at Tickenham Village Hall. So please do save 

the date and get your family and friends to do the same. Tickets will 

be on sale in due course for what promises to be a fantastic night of 

fun and laughter, suitable for absolutely any age, young or old. 
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On Sunday 10th June the Swedish choir will join our own choir 

members in leading the musical worship at Christ Church at 10 am, 

and again at Tickenham at 6.30 pm. In between there will be another 

opportunity to meet the Swedes, this time at a light-hearted 

Entertainment Afternoon in Christ Church Vestry Hall. This is a chance 

for choir members to let their hair down a little by doing musical 

ΨǘǳǊƴǎΩΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ !ōōŀ ǘǊƛōǳǘŜǎΣ Ŧǳƴƴȅ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ 

and poems, solo songs, and family performances. The Swedes will do 

the same, and we will also sing various items together. The 

ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ǳƴǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻƴǘŀƴŜƻǳǎ ǎƻ L ŎŀƴΩǘ 

possibly say what will happen this year, but it is bound to be full of 

laughs! Again, we shall be opening this up to the entire congregation, 

but since space will already be limited in the hall with two large choirs 

present, this will be done on a first-come first served basis. So watch 

out for further details in due course if you want to join in the fun.  

The Swedes arrive late afternoon on Friday and leave early on 

Monday morning, so we have to cram an awful lot into a very short 

space of time. But if previous visits are anything to go by, we know it 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΤ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿ ƻƭŘ 

friendships; and above all, to proclaim our common faith through 

ƳǳǎƛŎΩǎ ŜȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ ōǊƛŘƎŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǾƛŘŜǎ ƻŦ ǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

language.  

Alison Pemble 
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Services for March 

 Christ Church  Tickenham  

4 March  

3rd Lent  

8.30am 

10.15am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

Children's Church 

Holy Communion 

10.30am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

No service 

11 March  

Mothering 

Sunday  

8.30am 

10am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

Holy Communion 

No service 

10.30am 

6.30pm 

Morning Worship 

Holy Communion 

18 March  

5th Lent  

8.30am 

10am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion  

Morning Worship 

No service 

10.30am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

Stainerôs 

Crucifixion 

25 March  

Palm 

Sunday  

8.30am 

10am 

4.00pm 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

Holy Communion 

Fun@4Food@5 

Prayer and Praise 

10.30am 

6.30pm 

Morning Worship 

No Service 

29 March  

Maundy 

Thursday  

7.30pm Holy Communion   

30 March  

Good Friday  

10.00am 

 

7.30pm 

Hot Cross Bun 

Service 

Tenebrae Service 

12-3 

 

Meditation 

 

31 March  

Easter Eve  

8.30pm Lighting of New 

Fire 

  

1st April  

Easter 

Sunday  

9.00am Easter Holy 

Communion 

11.00am 

6.30pm 

Holy Communion 

Easter Light 

From the Registers 

Funeral  

Ray Orgill  (82) 

Baptism  

Rosalia May Williams  (9 months) 
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JOHN BROWN 
FOR QUALITY HARDWARE & COOKWARE 

A family run concern offering the 

PERSONAL SERVICE 

You would expect from 

 NAILSEAôS LONGEST RUNNING BUSINESS (Est. 1957) 

90 High Street, Nailsea. Telephone 01275 853368 

www.johnbrownhardware.co.uk 

Nailsea Podiatry Practice 
 

HPC Registered Chiropodists/Podiatrists 
 

Ground Floor, The Old Vicarage, 

Somerset Square, Nailsea, 
Bristol, BS48 1RN 

Tel: 01275 855384 
 

Mrs M.L. Burt BSc (Hons), MChs 

Mr I. Phillips BSc, MChs 
Surgery and Domiciliary Visits available 

 

NAILSEA COUNTRY MARKET  

Homemade bakes & preserves, 

local cheese, butter, eggs,  

plants and craft 

Christ Church Vestry Hall  

Fridays  10.00 -11.15am 

facebook.com/nailseacountrymarket 

Choice of Chauffeur Driven 

Genuine Vintage Cars for Hire 

 

 

 
 

 

     Roger and Andrew Triggol                                       

 Tel 01275 852440 

 

Michaelôs 

Hair  

Design  
 

Tel: 856269  
 

Special Rates  

         for  

Senior Citizens  
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Making space  

 

I ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴȅ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ƻƴŎŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ Ψ!ǎ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ƻƭŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎ ǎŜŜƳ 
ƭƻƴƎŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ Ǝƻ ōȅ ŦŀǎǘŜǊΦΩ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǊƛƎƘǘΦ tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ 
your experience too? In March 2014 I officially became the Bishop of 
.ŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ ²Ŝƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘƻ ΨǘŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƛƴǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ 
since I was appointed the Lead Bishop for Safeguarding. The time has 
flown by.  Even more amazing is that this year I shall have been 
ordained for 38 years and I thank God for all that he has enabled me 
ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ Lƴ Ƴȅ ǎǘǳŘȅ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ŀ 
much-younger me, taken at my ordination in 1980. Looking at it 
ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ WŀƴŜ 
through those years. 
 
I will be taking some study leave in May and June this year. At one 
ǘƛƳŜΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨǎŀōōŀǘƛŎŀƭǎΩ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊŘ ƛǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ 
Ǌƻƻǘ ŀǎ Ψ{ŀōōŀǘƘΩΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǘΦ L ŀƳ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ 
ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ .ƛǎƘƻǇ wǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇΩǎ {ǘŀŦŦ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ 
ƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ΨƪŜŜǇ 
ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΩΦ   
 
This will give me an opportunity to spend time reading and reflecting 
on what God may be saying about the priorities and opportunities for 
the diocese and the wider Church - and time to pray and think more 
about the challenges which lie ahead of us. During this time, Jane and 
I have arranged to go to Israel. Neither of us has been there before 
and that in itself will be a wonderful experience. 
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In the midst of busy, noisy and often crowded lives it is hard at times 
to make space to read and to pray, to make time to listen to God and 
to build our relationship with him. I am sure that having this precious 
gift of time will mean that I return renewed and refreshed for all that 
lies ahead as together we seek to live and tell the story of Jesus.  
 
Taking care of our spiritual lives is something we all need to do and 
Jesus took time to be apart with his Heavenly Father. I know not 
everyone can take study leave, but even a half day will often help to 
ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ǘƘŜ ΨǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ōŀǘǘŜǊƛŜǎΩΦ I look forward to sharing with you 
some of what I have learnt when I get back to the desk. 
 
With warm Christian greetings, 
Rt Rev Peter Hancock 
Bishop of Bath and Wells  

Church Chuckles  

A little girl asked her mother, ñWhere did 

people come from?ò  Her mother answered, 

ñGod made Adam and Eve and they had 

children and thatôs how all humankind was 

made.ò 

A couple of days later she asked her father 

the same question.  The father answered, ñMany years ago 

there were large monkeys, which the human race evolved 

from.ò 

The confused little girl returned to her mother and said 

ñMummy, how is it possible that you told me that we were 

created by God, and Daddy said we came from monkeys?ò 

The mother answered , ñWell, dear, it is very simple.  I told 

you about my side of the family and Daddy told you about 

his.ò 
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Christian Aid Week, 13-19 May, 2018 
 

Haiti is one of the poorest countries in the world, making it much harder 

for its people to cope with the relentless earthquakes, storms and 

hurricanes. 

 

Vilia lost her mum and her home when the earthquake struck Port-au-

Prince in 2010. Bereaved and homeless, she went back to her home 

town with her husband and children. But life was a struggle, and they 

had nowhere safe to live. 

 

Our partner KORAL built Vilia a new home ς safe, stable and strong 
enough to stand up to natural disasters. 

 
±ƛƭƛŀΩǎ ƴŜǿ ƘƻǳǎŜ Ƙŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŘƻȊŜƴǎ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ǘƻƻΦ 
hƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊǊƛŦȅƛƴƎ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƘŜƴ IǳǊǊƛŎŀƴŜ aŀǘǘƘŜǿ ƘƛǘΣ ±ƛƭƛŀΩǎ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊǎ 
fled to shelter with her. As the storm raged, she shared her home with 
more than 50 of her neighbours for several days. Despite the ferocity of 
the hurricane, which swept away surrounding homes, her house was 
barely damaged. 

 

±ƛƭƛŀ ƛǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǳǎŜŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ 
help others. But she knows that many of her neighbours are struggling 
and wishes they could receive help, too. 
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This Christian Aid Week, you can help more people like Vilia. 
 
£25 could buy a hygiene kit to prevent disease 
after a disaster. 
£50 could buy basic building tools to help people 
build secure homes. 
£210 could pay for two days' construction training for a local builder in 
Haiti to help build people secure homes. 
 
This Christian Aid Week, 13-19 May, our church is continuing to help 
people in the poorest communities by organising collections in our streets 
and in church. 
We need collectors, and organisers.  
Contact Maurice or Pat (852559) if you can get involved. 
 

Together we're stronger than the storms 
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KINGSHILL CHURCH SCHOOL  

EASTER SERVICE 

Friday 23 rd  March at 11a.m.  in church  

Everyone is invited to join in this special time  

of worship and celebration with the  

children, staff and parents.  

Supporting our church school is important to us  

at Christ Church.  

PLEASE BE THERE  
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Connect Easter Outreach  

Neil Wylie would like to give every staff member in Nailsea 

School, a Cadbury's Creme Egg as a present from the Churches at 

Easter. The school breaks up on the 23rd March. So we are asking 

all the Church members if they would kindly donate a pack of 

Cadbury's Creme Eggs to this outreach to show the staff they are 

appreciated.  Beverley will be collecting the packs donated from 

Christ Church and Tickenham so please give them to her on a 

Sunday or Tuesday morning when she is at Church.  Many, many 

Texting and Spell Checking! 

What would we do without our mobile phones? If I have set off from 
home without it, I turn round and go back home to fetch it. I bet Iôm 
not the only person who has done that. And texting ï how did we 
communicate with each other before texting? Yes, I know the answer, 
but how useful it is to text someone. Wherever they are or whatever 
they are doing ð a text can reach them. But whatôs not useful is the 
phone interpreting what it thinks you want to say and changing your 
words. Iôve a bad habit of texting without my glasses on and therefore, 
not always noticing that the text has changed to something 

completely different! 

So, the other day, my dog Toby was at my sisterôs. I texted my son, 
Jonathan, to ask him to pick him up on his way home from work. Only 
my phone didnôt recognise the word ñTobyò and put ñTonyò. So, my 
son was asked to pick up Tony from my sisters! Confused, Jonathan 
texted back and asked what on earth Tony was doing round my 
sisterôs house. Still not noticing the word change, I texted back and 
said she was taking him out for a walk.  More confused, Jonathan 

declined to go round! 

Just donôt believe everything your phone says to you!   

Louise Maby  
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Children's News  
This month we are leading up to Easter and the 1st April is Easter Day. 

There won't be Children's Church that day, but all the families are 

welcome to come along on Easter Day for the All -Age Communion Service 

which starts at the earlier time of 9am at Christ Church.  

So we are planning another FUN@4 FOOD@5 on Palm Sunday, the 25th 

March at 4pm. It's an Easter Trail, with the return of a real donkey, an 

egg hunt, making Easter Gardens and lots of craft. Families, and the 

Christ Church congregation, are all invited to this free event. So will we 

be visited by Heidi again, or another donkey?  

Children's Church on the 4th March is at 10.15 and we are saying 'Thank 

You Mum' and the children afterwards in the hall are making their own 

posies. Special thanks to Aimee and Jen, two of our Mums for organising 

this.   

March 11th is Mothering Sunday. Thanks to the Mothers' Union for 

making the posies for the ladies in Church and who will be taking part in 

the service. It is also a Church family Baptism for Olivia Collinson, so lots 

to celebrate. FFC will have their own activities in the hall during the 

Communion Service. 

Faith For Children (FFC) is also taking place on the 18th with their own 

teaching in the hall.  

Good Friday on the 30th is a Hot Cross Bun Service to which all families 

are invited, starting at 10am  

Tuesday Tots and Tiddlers will be busy with Mothering presents and 

Easter this month. Tuesday Tots will be having the Easter story in 

Church during their session on the 20th March.  

Tuesday Tots and Tiddlers will then have a 2 week break whilst the 

schools are on holiday.  

Lots of lovely Birthdays this month for:  

Nancy Winter who is 6yrs old on the 15th  

Eleanor Francis has her 1st Birthday on the 16th and her brother Edward 

is 4 on the 19th Daisy Morris is 5 on the 24th and Matilda Crowne is also 

5 on the 26th March.  
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Book Review 1 ï Christian Books to 

Borrow  

 

 

 

 

 

 

óWe believe in God, the father Almightyéô.In our church services we 
regularly  stand to say the Creed, to affirm our faith together. Now who 
was responsible for putting the Creed (or Creeds) together, why, and 

when? 

This short book by Alister McGrath helps us to know. He is a 
theologian, who in his earlier years, was an atheist, and a scientist. 
Then, having become a disciple of the Lord Jesus, he has over many 
decades taught theology at Oxford alongside working in parishes. He 
also has publicly debated on the media with atheists ,such as Richard 

Dawkins. 

In this book we meet those who, during the first few centuries of 
Christianity, gradually hammered out the Creeds we say today. It was 
out of differences of belief about Father, Son, Holy Spirit, God Three-
in-One that our statements of faith slowly emerged. Thatôs the story 
this book tells. In it we meet with many great followers of Jesus, both 
ancient and modern. And Alister McGrath is careful to involve us in 

our time and our faith in the whole story. 

Do read this informative and helpful book. Thereôs a copy on the 

bookstall, or ask me. 

Maurice Eveleigh   

Faith and the Creeds 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Christian-Belief-Everyone-Faith-Creeds-ebook/dp/B00B3MBAW6/ref=sr_1_2?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1518540410&sr=1-2&keywords=Faith+and+the+Creeds
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Diary for March 2018 
Tuesday 6 March  Tuesday Tots in Vestry Hall 9.30-11.30 
    Piecemakers 1.30 
Wednesday 7 March Mothers Union prayers in Church 10am 
    Staff Meeting 2.00pm  
    5ŜŜǇ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƪо άL ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƴƻ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴέ  
    7.30pm 
Friday 9 March  Tiddlers 1.30-3pm 
Saturday 10 March  Mothers Union Posy Making 10am 
    Lenten Lunch in Vestry 12.30-4pm  
Monday 12 March  Children's Ministry Team Meeting 11.15 
    PCC Meeting in Church 7.30 
Tuesday 13 March   Tuesday Tots in Vestry Hall 9.30-11.30 
    CC Crafts 2pm 
    Game On 2.30-4.30 
Wednesday 14 March 5ŜŜǇ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƪп άtǊƻȄȅ {ŜǊǾŜǊέ тΦолǇƳ 
Friday 16 March   Tiddlers 1.30-3pm 
Saturday 17 March  Child Contact 1.15-4.15 
Monday 19 March   After 8s 8pm 
Tuesday 20 March   Tuesday Tots in Vestry Hall 9.30-11.30 
    Piecemakers 1.30 
Wednesday 21 March MU Church Lent Meditation  2.30-4 
    5ŜŜǇ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƪр ά/ǊŀǿƭƛƴƎ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ !ƭǘŀǊέ тΦолǇƳ 
Friday 23 March   Kingshill School 11am 
    Ravenswood School 2pm 
    Tiddlers 1.30-3pm 
Sunday 25 March   Fun@4 in Church and Hall 4-5.30 
Monday 26 March  Girls Chat at Costa 4pm 
Tuesday 27 March   No Tuesday Tots 
    CC Crafts 2pm 
    Game On 2.30-4.30 
Wednesday 28 March  H.C. and Home Communions 10am 

Note  from Editorð 

All the events listed above are taken from the Diary kept in the Church Office.  If 

you want an event you are involved with to be included in this list (either a regular 

event or a one-off) please make sure it has been entered in this Diary  - that is my 

source for all this information.  Sorry for any misunderstanding and thanks very 

much for your help.  Kirsten 
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Parish Prayers  

In March please pray for the residents of Cricket Field Green & Middle Yeo 
Green, Knightswood & Wood, and Abbots Horn & Sir Johns Wood . 

Please  remember to submit all articles and notices for the Christ Church Chronicle 

to this emailτkirsten.chronicle@gmail.com 

and not to any other email you have for me, nor to Louise  at  the church office.  I 

promise to acknowledge all email  submissions to this  email!  Alternatively leave 

any notes or typed submissions in my pigeon hole 

at church;  I will check it regularly.  If you need to 

phone me  then feel freeτ01275 316181.  

  

Thank you so much!   

Kirsten  

After Eights  

Terry Mears is coming to our March meeting to tell us about the excellent 
work being done at Andrew House, Clevedon. Recovering addicts are helped 
back to a more fulfilled life. We shall be at Alison Pemble's house, 17 Church 
Hayes Close, on 19th March, with the usual 8pm start. Let me know if you 
need a lift. Pat 
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 5-year Vision for Christ Church  

Six months ago, the PCC asked that a draft Vision for Christ Church 
for the next 5 years should be produced. A Strategy team proposed 
that our Vision should be óThat in 5 yearsô time there would be no rec-
ognisable group of people in Christ Church Parish who felt that Christ 
Church excluded or marginalised themô. The way of fulfilling the Vision 
is for us to know and be known by all of the Parish of Christ Church 
and to interact with the Parish in a way that makes people feel wel-
comed, loved and included. 
 

The original Strategy team of Tony Roake, Robin Lambert, Colin 

Rockett and Malcolm Pemble is delighted that Kirsten Clark, Rupert 

Clark, Val Clifton and Linda Randall have now joined them. The new 

team met on 18th January to discuss the responses to the congrega-

tion questionnaires and to decide on the next steps towards fulfilling 

our Vision.  We received 34 completed questionnaires, many of which 

included concerns over whether we are trying to do too much too 

quickly, and whether we have sufficient resources to achieve our tar-

get. These concerns, as well as others aired in the responses, encour-

aged the team to re-visit our initial strategy. 

The outcome is that for the time-being we will concentrate on four of 

the original 11 areas that had been identified; prayer co-ordination, 

communication, church re-ordering and fund raising. This doesnôt 

mean that the other seven areas have been cast aside. In fact, as 

work progresses in each of the four areas there will be a natural inter-

action with the other seven,  thereby ensuring that everyoneôs needs 

are considered throughout. This proposal was presented to the Janu-

ary PCC meeting and their approval was given for work to commence. 

So what happens now? Tony Roake will identify a Church Member to 

lead each of the four groups. Once those people have been invited, 

and hopefully accepted, the lead roles, I will work closely with them to 

identify the skills that will be needed to enable their teams to achieve 

their part of the Vision. We will then issue a list of skills that we shall 

be looking for and invite people to join each of the four teams. 
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Then we form the teams, set out a basic strategy for each team to fol-

low, and start on our forward journey. 

I have been asked to be the lead person for achieving our Vision and  

am delighted to have been given the opportunity to lead us forward 

over the next 5 years. I will, along with our Communication team, pro-

vide you with regular up-dates as to how we are progressing and 

where we are going next.  Our teams will need power behind them.  

Power that isnôt provided by electricity, gas or some other fuel, but by 

the most powerful source of all, PRAYER. Please hold in your prayers 

everyone who is involved in achieving our Vision. 

If you wish for any further information about our Vision please ask me. 

Malcolm Pemble 

Wearing my Harness 

A lot of people have asked me about my training and when I will be a 
óproperô Reader? As a óReader in Trainingô I feel rather like a toddler 
permanently attached to my parent (Tony) as I explore my new world 

but, this wonôt be for much longer. 

I will be casting off these restrictions and making my own way in the 
world on Saturday 6 October during the annual Licensing Service for 

Readers, when I will become a óproperô Reader. 

My training will carry on for a further two years as there is so much to 

learn and Tony will be keeping an eye on me and advising me. 

If anyone would like to know more about what I am doing, please ask 

and I will be pleased to talk in more detail. 

I am now a member of the Staff Team and receive service planning 

rotas and other paperwork. 

Life is rather full at the moment so donôt be surprised if you see me 

reducing some of my other duties in the Benefice. 

Many thanks to everyone who has encouraged me over the last few 

years; it is a long road but I am enjoying it immensely. 

Richard 
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The March  2018 Diary  

of  

Christians Together in Nailsea  and District  

Date Time Location Info 

2nd   

2nd  
10.30       
19.30 

Southfield  
Christ Church 

Womenôs World Day of Prayer ï All of Godôs 
Creation is Very Good - A gathering together of 
women and men to pray for the nation Suriname 

3rd 8.00 Old Farmhouse Menôs Big Breakfast 

5th 14.10 Wraxall  Cross 
Tree Centre 

Julian Group  
A time of silent reflection and prayer.  All welcome 

6th 15.00 Southfield CTINAD Prayer Meeting  

7th,14th 
& 21st 

19.30 Wraxall Cross 
Tree Centre 

Discovery Group for Lent Esther ï for such a time 
as this.   Open to all 

7th 14th 
and 21st 

19.30-
21.00 

Christ Church Deep Church Going deep into what it means to be 
Church 

8TH 14.45 Wraxall Cross 
Tree Centre 

Time for Tea Fellowship, food and an informal 
presentation or performance to uplift and entertain 

9th 16th 
23rd  
29th 

14.30-
16.00 

Tickenham Lent Bible Study Meet at 194 Clevedon Road  
Tickenham 

10th   Holy Trinity Ladiesô Conference Tickets £13 on line or from 
office (includes food) 

11th 10.00-
11.00 

Methodist Community Centre Service Celebrating all who 
gather in the church buildings and their activities 

11th 16.00ï 
18.00 

Methodist Messy Church Come and explore Holy Week with 
activities, crafts, celebration and food 

13th 14.30-
16.30 

Christ Church Game on Enjoy an afternoon of table games with 
tea and cake 

18th 18.00 Southfield Evening Meeting Open time of fellowship 

23rd 7.30 Methodist Films 4 U  

25th 17-18.00 Golden Valley 
School 

Last Sunday A new youth service on the last 
Sunday of the month, followed by refreshments 

25th 16.00 Christ Church Fun@4Food@5 Activities for children 

25th 10.00-
11.00 

Methodist Allsorts  A café style service looking at Palm 
Sunday 

26th 16.00 Christ Church Girls Chat @Costa Girls meet for chat at Costa 
Coffee in precinct 

26th to 
28th 

19.00 Wraxall Holy Week 30 min Meditations Based on óThings 
He didô 

Cont... 
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Quality   &   Service 

At Realistic Prices 
28 Somerset Square Nailsea Bristol  BS48 1RP 

Tel: 01275 855 

www.orchardsthefurniturepeople.co.uk 

E-mail: info@orchardsfurniture.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Nailsea Dental Practice - Family Dentistry 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

01275 856179        22/24 High Street, Nailsea BS48 1AU 

www.nailseadentalpractice.co.uk 

¶ New patients welcome 

¶ Full range of quality dental 

treatment 

¶ Tooth straightening without 

tooth removal 

¶ Hygienist service 

¶ Sedation for nervous 

patients 

¶ Payment plan available 

¶ Evening appointments 

¶ Practice car park 

Date Time Location Info 

27th 8.00 Methodist Stainerôs Crucifixion sung by Congresbury Singers 

30th 11.30 Precinct CTINAD Service  in Precinct 

31st 14.00 Southfield Easter Egg Hunt  (tea served afterwards). Please  
register at www.southfieldchurch.org or 01275 
394344 to help planning for tea.  There is no charge 

1st 
April 

6.30 Backwell Lake Sonrise Service  ï Breakfast afterwards at Nailsea 
Methodist Church 

...cont CTNIAD   

http://www.southfieldchurch.org
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PRAYER DIARY FOR MARCH 2018 
1 Guide me, O thou great redeemer 
2 Today we especially join in prayer with everyone around the world 
3 For friendly rivalry and participation in sports 
4 Today we rejoice in meeting as a family of all ages, from the very 

young to the elderly 
5 Lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil 
6 Residents of Cricket Field Green and Middle Yeo Green 
7 /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ά5ŜŜǇ /ƘǳǊŎƘέ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ 
8 Premature babies and all who care for them 
9 All creatures, great and small 
10 Thanks and blessings on our posy making and Lenten lunch today 
11 Mothers Union:  our Mothering Day service with the inclusion of the 

Baptism of Olivia 
12 Our links with all Commonwealth countries 
13 Bible Study groups and Lent courses 
14 That free speech may be allowed to prevail without mindless bullying 
15 Those who live in Knightswood and Limebreach Wood 
16 All concerned with our church music 
17 It is often the small things of life that make us the most happy 
18 For all loving relationships 
19 Services for residents in nursing homes 
20 Let us use all of our senses to enjoy the world around us 
21 tŜƻǇƭŜ ŦŀŎƛƴƎ Ƨƻō ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ άŀǎǎŜǘ ǎǘǊƛǇǇƛƴƎέ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ 
22 Girls and women in cultures where they are denied education 
23 End of term services for our schools in Nailsea and Tickenham 
24 New life stirring with the lengthening days 
25 ά.ƭŜǎǎŜŘ ƛǎ ƘŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘέ IƻǎŀƴƴŀΗ 
26 The peacefulness of the service of Compline 
27 Thanks for clergy and readers in our benefice.  Pray for more to feel 

called to serve in this way 
28 IƻƳŜǎ ƛƴ !ōōƻǘ IƻǊƴ ŀƴŘ {ƛǊ WƻƘƴΩǎ ²ƻƻŘ 
29 Give thanks for all who do unseen kindnesses 
30 ά!ƳŀȊƛƴƎ [ƻǾŜΗ  Iƻǿ Ŏŀƴ ƛǘ ōŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǳΣ Ƴȅ DƻŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘΩǎǘ ŘƛŜ ŦƻǊ 

ƳŜΚέ 
31 άWŜǎǳǎΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘέ 
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PRAYER DIARY FOR THE BEGINNING OF APRIL 2018 
 

1 ά¢ƘƛƴŜ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƭƻǊȅΣ ǊƛǎŜƴΣ ŎƻƴǉǳŜǊƛƴƎ {ǳƴΣ ŜƴŘƭŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŎǘƻǊȅ ǘƘƻǳ 
ƻǾŜǊ ŘŜŀǘƘ ŀǎ ǿƻƴέ 

2 Fun and a time of relaxation on this Bank Holiday 
3 The pleasure of nature documentary films, especially when they 

awaken knowledge of the damage that can be caused by us 
4 Hospital Intensive Care wards and High Dependency units 

Pastoral Care 

If anyone hears of a church member who is ill in hospital or at home and 
would welcome prayer or a listening ear either by a personal visit or a 
phone call;  please contact: 

Tony on 853187/rectorcct@virginmedia.com 

myself on 855718/rhonawinter@hotmail.com 

Rhona Winter  

Itõs Fairtrade Fortnight 2018 (26 February to 11 March).  

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ CŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜ CƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ ά/ƻƳŜ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƻ CŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜέ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘ 

your neighbours. We live in very close relationship to millions of farmers and 

workers who live in developing countries all around the world ς farmers who are 

often very poor ς they grow the food on which we depend, and they depend on 

the income from trading with us. But many live in poverty, struggle to provide 

for their families, or experience serious human rights abuses. Even though they 

may live on another continent, they are our neighbours. 

Throughout the Bible we are called to love our neighbours and treat them fairly. 

Fairtrade is giving these farmers and workers a voice and helping them get a fair 

price.  We can be good neighbours by buying Fairtrade. During this fortnight 

make Fairtrade your choice whenever you can and then make it a habit! 

New posters on the Traidcraft boards in the Vestry Hall will introduce you to 

some of these hidden neighbours.  

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ¢ǊŀƛŘŎǊŀŦǘ ǎǘƻǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǎǘǊȅ Iŀƭƭ ƻƴ {ŀǘ 

3rd March 10:00am ς 12:30pm and Sunday 4th March after the Sunday service.  
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 PS Travel  
Oberammergau Passion Play 2020 & the Black Forest  

 
Since 1634 the world-famous Passion Play has been performed in the 

beautiful village of Oberammergau. 2020 is its 42nd performance, so join us 

at this historical event combined with the beautiful scenery of the Black 

Forest. 

PS Travel Oberammergau & Black Forest tour. 

Departs Friday 12th June 2020 

 
Our 9 day tour package includes the following 

 

Day 1. Travel to France by Euro Tunnel and then overnight stop 

Day 2. Travel from France to Oberammergau for our 2 night stay including 

accommodation and Passion play entrance tickets and Play text book 

Day 3. Oberammergau Passion play day 

Day 4. Travel to Hotel Schwarzwald Gengenbach in the Black Forest for our 4 

nightsô stay 

Day 5. Free Day 

Day 6. Trip on the Black Forest Railway + visit to the Black Forest Museum 

Day 7. Lake Titisee Cruise + ride on the Pig Tail Railway 

Day 8. Depart Germany for our overnight stay in France 

Day 9. Return Euro Tunnel journey to home 

 

Dinner, bed and breakfast is included throughout the tour + lunch on the 

performance day 

Prices are from £1599.00 per person 

Single Room from £220.00 per person 

To guarantee your place on this superb tour an initial deposit of £100.00 per 

person is payable. There will then be further deposits due at later dates. Prices are 

subject to currency surcharges. A full itinerary and hotel details will be confirmed 

at a later date. 

How to book: 

Come and see us at 117 Station Road Nailsea BS48 1TA  

or call us on 01275 792223   
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   Arthur E. Davey          Sons Ltd 

Independent Family Funeral Directors    

01275-852307  

         Serving the community for more than three generations 
 

      Pre-payment Plans           Tony Davey Dip. F.D. .B.I.F.D. 

      Private Chapels of Rest    Nicola Davey Dip. F.A.A. 

      Home visits      David Johnston 

           Yvonne Wadsworth 

82 Silver Street 

Nailsea 

BS48 2DS 
www.aedavey.co.uk 

Did you know you can advertise here for a whole year?  

11 issues from just £18  

for one-eighth of a page one-quarter page for £36 - a half page for -£55 

or take a whole page and make a splash for just £80! 

Contact the church office on 01275 859210 or email 

church.office@christchurchnailsea.org.uk 

 

 

Margaret Stanton   
ALCM  DIP.ABRSM 

Piano Tuition to Grade 8 

Children and Adults welcome  

Also Theory to Grade 5 

For more information please call: 

01275 852644 

STAMPS  
Did you know ......... 

The Childrenôs Hospice can make 

money from used postage stamps? 

Please pop them in the special 

box at the back of the Church.         

Thank you on their behalf,                              

Gordon Newton 
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The normal activities at Christ Church are:  
Weekly:  
 

Sun 10.00am  -  Children are always welcome at our services.  

There are always toys and books in the childrenôs corner in Church for tod-

dlers and babies. 

First Sunday of each month is Childrenôs Church, for young children and their 

families, in Church. 

All other Sundays, Faith for Children (FFC) 3-11 years meet in the Vestry 

Hall during the service in church. 

For information in advance, please contact the Church Office. 
 

Mon 8.30am  Morning Prayer, Bible readings, prayer 

Tue 9.30am  Tuesday Tots in Vestry Hall (term time) 

Fri 1.30pm  Tiddlers Toddler Group in Vestry Hall (term time) 

 6.30pm  Junior Choir Practice 

 7.00pm  Choir Practice 

Sat 10.00 - 10.30 Morning Prayer and Intercessions 

 10.30 - 12.00 Church open for quiet prayer 

 10.30 - 12.00 Coffee morning in Vestry Hall (unless special event) 
Louise Maby, the Benefice Administrator, is available in the Church Office  

on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9.45 ï12  and Wednesday 9.45 ï11am. 

Alternatively phone 859210 or  

e-mail:  church.office@christchurchnailsea.org.uk  

Church Website: www.christchurchnailsea.org.uk 

Monthly:  
 

Mothersô Union  1st Wednesday alternate months starting February  

    7.30pm Vestry Hall  

    1st Monday from May to September 7.30 Vestry Hall 

After-Eights  3rd Monday each month 8.00pm in local homes  

Midweek Communion 2nd Wednesday 10.00am Holy Communion 

Boysô Night Out  First Thursday 8.30pm at White Lion 

Church Breakfast          2nd and 4th Sunday each month after 8.30 service 

Game on   2nd and 4th Tuesdays 2.30pm-4.30pm in Vestry Hall 

Girlsô Chat Time  4th Monday 4.00pm at Costa in the Precinct 

Piecemakers  1st & 3rd Tuesday each month 1.30 in Vestry Hall 

Christ Church Crafts 2nd & 4th Tuesday each month 2.00 - 4.00pm           

    at 63 Westway 
 

Items for the magazine should be emailed to 
kirsten.chronicle@gmail.com  


